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Jan 19 Anything Goes 
Feb 16 Motive Power: Diesel / Electric / Traction 
Mar 16 Motive Power: Steam 
Apr 20 RR Company Structures (incl. Bridges/Trestles) 
May 3 *** Model Railroad Jamboree *** 
May 18 Freight Cars 
Jun 22 Non-Revenue Cars (incl. Cabooses) 
Aug 17 Vehicles 
Sep 21 Passenger Cars 
Oct 19 Non-Railroad Structures 
Nov 16 Prototype Photos 

Meeting  
 

February 16, 2025 - Division 2 Meeting, 2:30pm 
Weirton Area Museum & Cultural Center 
3149 Main Street 
Weirton, WV 26062 
Program: George Pandelios, Vehicles of the 1950s 
 
March 16, 2025 - Division 2 Meeting, 2:30pm 
Mon Valley Railroad Historical Society 
5000 Green Bag Road, Unit D-13 
(Mountaineer Mall & Professional Plaza) 
Morgantown, WV 26501 
Program: Richard Turton, Building a Diorama 
 
April 20, 2025 - Division 2 Meeting, 2:30pm 
DARE Model Railroad Club 
800 Venetia Road 
Venetia, PA 15367 

Get the Color Version of the Keystone Flyer — as well as Online Extras — as soon as it comes out and other 
Division 2 news flashes and announcements via email. Contact Susan Werner: 

CompanyStore@keystonedivision.org 

Submission Deadline for next Flyer: 
February 23, 2025 

 
Visit us online at 

 

In the Bring ‘n’ Brag contest this month, Bill Auman won 
second place for his O scale model of a blast furnace — 
not too shabby for his first entry in the monthly contest! 
See an enlarged image of this model and the other BnB 
entries on page 6. 

Editor’s Model of the Month 

Jamboree, CCAC Boyce, May 3: Registration is Open ! 

Photo by Dominic Martinelli 

mailto:swerner48@yahoo.com
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The Keystone Flyer is published ten times a year by Division Two 
of the National Model Railroad Association, Mid-Central Region. 
Subscription to the Flyer is included with your NMRA membership 
and sent via e-mail directly to each member who chooses to receive 
the newsletter in this format. Alternatively, you may also read the 
Flyer online, or download a copy onto your computer or mobile 
device by navigating to the link on the Division Two website 
[www.keystonedivision.org]. Members without internet access or 
an e-mail address may request a printed copy from the Division; 
please send your name, address, and phone number to: P a t r i ck  
Al t d or fe r , Editor, 6 3 3 3  M o r r o w f i e l d  Av e n u e , Pittsburgh, 
PA 15217. Pike ads are available to publicize your home or club 
model rail empires for a $15.00 yearly fee. You may supply artwork 
or have it produced by the editor for a nominal fee. Pike ads are also 
posted in full color on the Division website. 

The number of members in our division through 2024 

remained the same. We had 200 members at the start 

of the year and finished with 200 members at the end 

of the year. That is good news compared to the num-

ber of years of declining membership we have experi-

enced. But the news is not as good as it seems. We had 27 members 

join our division during the year and 27 members that didn’t renew 

their membership during this year. In statistical terms, that’s stagna-

tion! 

Businesses understand that having to replace lost customers is more 

expensive than gaining new customers. So it is for organizations like 

ours. 

We tried a recruiting incentive last year that would financially reward 

any member that recruited a new member and helped them attend 1 

division meeting within 3 months of their joining. There was also a 

financial incentive for the new member to attend. We had no new 

members recruited by an existing member and no awards were made. 

Hmm… 

In multiple columns, I have spoken about the benefit of member en-

gagement in our organization. It allows each of us to grow our skills 

and abilities. That’s why the recruiting incentive had the condition to 

have the new members attend at least 1 meeting. While we are glad to 

have new members, we’re stronger if they engage with us and they 

will get more value from their membership cost by actively participat-

ing instead of simply sending a check to National each year. 

Our membership chair, Ken Hanawalt, sends an e-mail to every mem-

ber who doesn’t renew their membership and asks why they didn’t 

renew. Many times, he does not receive any response. But lately, he is 

frequently hearing that the member wasn’t treated warmly or with 

courtesy at a meeting/event they attended. 

Hmm…… 

While I’m concerned by this, I’m not prepared to take this information 

at face value. I think that in general, our members are very cordial and 

it seems like attendees are interacting and having an enjoyable time. 

It’s also possible that some of the fault may be with the individual that 

didn’t feel welcomed. It happens. 

But let’s not fail to take action and believe that the fault could only be 

theirs and not ours. It’s unlikely to be that black and white. 

Remember that when a new member comes in the door for the first 

time, he or she is faced with a roomful of people that seem to know 

each other and what’s going on. It takes a lot of guts to jump into con-

versations, so they often just hang out with themselves. If they feel 

that no one cares that they came, they may not return (it’s tough to be 

new and ignored). 

Remember also that the best way to welcome someone new isn’t to 

tell them about all the great things you’ve done, but find out what they 

are interested in. You might be able to introduce them to someone who 

shares their interest and help them get connected. 

If we can just make them feel welcomed and included, it would go a 

long way to creating a bond that help them join the fun. 

We have great members. Let’s help new members see that and help 
them join the fun! We’ll all benefit! 

 

Executive Officers 

Superintendent Assistant Superintendent 

Dennis Coglianese George Pandelios 

(412) 418-9150 (717) 503-3192 
Super@keystonedivision.org AsstSuper@keystonedivision.org 

 

Chief Clerk Treasurer 

Keith DeVault Jeff Gregg 

(304) 276-2509 (724) 348-5855 
ChiefClerk@keystonedivision.org Treasurer@keystonedivision.org 

 

Line Officers & Committee Chairs 

Webmaster  Membership 

Tom Gaus Ken Hanawalt 

(412) 731-8846 (724) 941-3186 
Webmaster@keystonedivision.org Membership@keystonedivision.org 

 

Company Store  Keystone Flyer Editor 

Susan Werner Patrick Altdorfer 

(724) 379-8584 (412) 559-3079 
CompanyStore@keystonedivision.org Editor@keystonedivision.org 

 

Bring ’n’ Brag 

 Dominic Martinelli 
 BringNBrag@keystonedivision.org 

 

 Achievement Program 

Dennis Vaccaro, Chair Susan Werner, Asst. Chair 

(724) 929-2190 (724) 379-8584 
Achievement@keystonedivision.org 

 

Model Railroad Jamboree 

Grier Kuehn Neal Schorr 
 Jamboree1@keystonedivision.org Jamboree2@keystonedivision.org 

 

Modular Layouts 

FreeMo (HO scale) T-Trak (N scale) 
Patrick Altdorfer Richie Jodon 
FreeMo@keystonedivision.org TTrak1@keystonedivision.org 

 Jim Braum 
S-Mod (S scale) TTrak2@keystonedivision.org 
Jim Whipple  
SMod@keystonedivision.org 

http://www.keystonedivision.org/
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Keith DeVault 

January 19, 2025 Business Meeting 

The January Division Meeting was called to order by Assistant 

Superintendent George Pandelios at 2:30pm at the Youngstown 

Model Railroad Club. Dean DeMain and his members welcomed 

us to their excellent O Gauge and HO Gauge layouts. We had 30 

members in attendance with no new members or guests for the 

meeting. 

The November minutes were approved as published in the Key-

stone Flyer with a motion by Vagel Keller and seconded by Den-

nis Vaccaro. The minutes were approved. 

Committee Reports 

Keystone Flyer: Editor Patrick Altdorfer reported that the dead-

line for submission to the Flyer is the following Sunday after the 

meeting. Also, Pike Ad subscriptions are overdue; please give 

Jeff Gregg your $15 cash or check, or mail it to him at the Gas-

tonville PO Box on page 8 of the Flyer. 

Financial Report: Treasurer Jeff Gregg reported that we finished 

the end of the year in good standing and able to meet our finan-

cial obligations. 

Programs: Asst. Superintendent George Pandelios reported that 

the February 16th meeting will be at the Weirton Area Museum at 

3149 Main Street in Weirton, WV. The program will be on the 

topic “Accurately Representing Automobiles in 1950s America.”  

The March 16th Meeting will be in Morgantown, WV at the Mon 

Valley Railroad Historical Society at 5000 Greenbag Road, with 

Richard Turton, MMR giving a program talk on “Why Bother to 

Build a Diorama?”  The April 20th meeting will be at the 

D.A.R.E. Club in Venetia, PA and the May 18th meeting will be 

at the Ohio Valley Lines in Ambridge, PA. 

Company Store: Susan Werner reports that she has one extra 

book by Dick Flock, some NYC Box Cars, trackside sheds and 

other miscellaneous items, so if you are interested, please stop at 

the store after the meeting. 

Membership: Ken Hanawalt was not present but he sent a report 

that we have 199 members on the roster, and he pointed out in 

the report that anytime a new member or guest visited, please 

take time to talk to them and welcome them to the Division. We 

are losing members and we need to improve our social skills in 

retaining members. 

Website – Tom Gaus was not present, no report. 

FreeMo – Patrick Altdorfer reported there is nothing to report. 

Video Library – Bud Brock was not present, no report. 

Achievement Program – Dennis Vaccaro recognized George Pan-

delios as receiving his Association Volunteer Certificate, con-

grats to George. He also talked about how in the Mid Central 

Region, Division Two placed 3rd in terms of the number of merits 

and certificates earned. He also talked to the group about the 

Golden Spike Award and how it is judged and what you need to 

qualify for this beginning award in becoming a Master Model 

Railroader. 

Bring ’n’ Brag: Dominic Martinelli announced he had 5 entries in 

the subject “Anything Goes” with a First Place going to Neil 

Schorr; Second Place to Bill Auman (and that was his first time 

entry and being a winner). For Third Place, there was a tie be-

tween Dennis Lippert and Steve Ross. 

T-Trak Committee: Jimmy Braum and Richie Jodon were not 

present, so no report. 

Jamboree: Grier Kuehn and Neal Schorr reported that all the clin-

ics have been filled. The 4th contest will be on Vehicles, along 

with the traditional three of Rolling Stock, Structures, and Motive 

Power. Neil has lined up Luncheon and Dinner Speakers and all 

the information will be on the website in the near future for the 

May 3rd Event at the CCAC Boyce Campus near Monroeville, 

PA. Grier thanked Dave Martinelli and Rob Twigger for getting 

donations for the event. 

If you would like your layout open on Sunday after the Jamboree, 

please talk to George Pandelios about hosting your layout. 

Grier took the floor and talked about the event, that we have had 

good turnouts over the years, but we need to talk more about this 

event to everyone, which is sponsored by our Division and the 

NMRA. He thanked Jeff Gregg for volunteering for 2 days at the 

Greenberg show with a membership table talking about the 

NMRA and its benefits. This is our one-time event that we get 

over one hundred attendees, that we can socialize and talk model 

railroading. So please register on the website and join us for a fun 

filled and educational time. 

Old Business - None. 

New Business - None.  

For the Good of the Division 

Frosty Rails 2025 will be held February 8th at the Chippewa 

Township VFD Social Hall in Beaver Falls, with tables costing 

$25 each. 

Mid Mon Valley Railroad Club is hosting their annual train show 

next Sunday in New Eagle, PA at the VFW social hall from 10am 

to 4pm with 123 tables sold along with a couple of modulars lay-

outs for display. 

Steve Ross talked about the Railroad Prototype Modelers Meet to 

be held at the Westmoreland County Community College in 

Youngwood, PA on March 21st and March 22nd. Numerous clin-

ics on both days along with vendors will have tables set up. There 

will also be Operating Sessions on Thursday afternoon and 

Thursday Evening at various layouts in the area. This is spon-

sored by our division and the event will draw over 200 people 

from many states, so plan on attending. 
… continued on next page 
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 Jamboree news 

Spread the Word … “Jamboree” that is  
There is no way to sugar coat it, the attendance at last year's Jamboree was a disappointment to Neal Schorr 

and me as co-chairs. It attracted 105 people… 91 NMRA members and 14 non-members, which was consid-

erably lower than the 140 who attended the previous one. What was not disappointing was the quality of 

the event: the new venue, the meals, 12 clinics, 4 contests, White Elephant Sale, displays, huge raffle, com-

pany store and the lunch/dinner speakers were all excellent! 

The line-up for this year's Jamboree, scheduled for May 3, 2025, is set and will equal or surpass last year's. 

The heavy lifting has been done, but now this is where you as a Division 2 member come in.  Talk it up to 

your model railroad friends, both members and non-members. Encourage them to attend.  

This works, as Neal has proven. Over the years, he has been very successful recruiting for the NMRA and the 

Jamboree with his fellow hi-railers and local TCA members. In addition to one-on-one invitations to friends, 

he recently wrote a four-page article which appeared in the January 2025 TCA Fort Pitt Division news-

letter, The Lockon. In it, he detailed the benefits of NMRA membership as well as the upcoming Jambo-

ree. We are anxious to see the results of these latest efforts. 

Again, this is where you come in.  Take Neal's lead and do some recruiting of your own. 

Jamboree Pages on the Website 
Remember, you can register and follow the latest Jamboree details as they are continuously updated on the 

Division Two website: www.keystonedivision.org. 

- Grier Kuehn, Jamboree Co-Chair 

Layouts wanted for the Jamboree Layout Tour! 

If you would like to open your layout for the day after the Jamboree (Sunday, May 4, 2025), please con-
tact George Pandelios at AsstSuper@keystonedivision.org or (717) 503-3192. Thank you! 

Minutes   continued from page 3 

What’s on your Workbench? 

• Neil Schorr is just a cat whisker of being done on his en-
tire layout after finishing a hillside, which will be open for 
the June Meeting.  If you have not seen his O Gauge Lay-
out you have missed seeing what of the area’s fine ones; 

• Bill Auman is making Blast Furnace Scenery on his lay-
out; 

• Dave Martinelli is finishing up a mirror module just like his 
first one for the FreeMo group. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:06 p.m. 

Greg Short General Chairman of the Buckeye Express took the 

floor and did a 20-minute presentation on the Regional Con-

vention to be held in Dublin, Ohio on May 15th to May 18th. 

Dean Demain from the Youngstown Model Railroad Club gave a 

presentation about the history of the building and the two lay-

outs that we enjoyed today. 

http://www.keystonedivision.org/
mailto:AsstSuper@keystonedivision.org
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Gary P. Nastase - President & CEO 
Kathleen A. Nastase - Train Wifey … R.I.P. 
207 State Street 
Woodbury, PA 16695 
gpnastase02j20@gmail.com 

The ASPEN SUB along the B&O 
from Morgantown to Keyser 

Keith and Janet DeVault 
546 Aspen Street, Morgantown, WV 

(304) 276-2509  devaultkj@comcast.net 

Slickway Railroad 

PRR Turtle Creek Branch serving the 

coal mines of Export, Slickville, and 

Saltsburg 

Dave Kitch, 724-433-4151, dmkitch@comcast.net 

mailto:devaultkj@comcast.net
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The January Bring ‘n’ Brag category was Anything Goes. We had five entries 
in all. Neil Schorr won first place for his O scale Cape Cod house (right), a 
Scale University craftsman kit that which he modified by adding a standing 
seam roof.  

Bill Auman brought his first ever 
entry - an O scale Blast Furnace 
(left and cover) that earned him 
second place. 
 
Two entries tied for third place: 
Denny Lippert added Kadee cou-
plers and light weathering to this 
Athearn N&W caboose (below).  

Also placing third was Steve 
Ross, who brought Lackawanna 
#384 (below and on page 10), an 
F-19b locomotive that started as a 
Bachmann Spectrum model to 
which he applied numerous de-
tails, light weathering, and an 
origin story for this fictional en-
gine. 

The Bring’n’Brag contest this month is in the cate-

gory Motive Power: Diesel, Electric, Traction. 

All entries must be presented to the Bring’n’Brag 

chair no later than 2pm in order to be considered. 

Bring‘n’Brag Dominic Martinelli 

Name pts 

Neal Schorr 3 

Bill Auman 2 

Dennis Lippert 1 

Steve Ross 1 

The fifth and final entry was Vagel 
Keller’s “vintage 1938” photo (above) 
of the South Penn Company’s blast 
furnace and pig-caster on his Black 
Log and Shade Gap Eastern Railroad 
layout. 

All photos by Dominic Martinelli 
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MEETING TIMETABLE 

 

 
March 16:  

Morgantown, WV 

Our March meeting also 

returns to familiar territory, 

to the Mon Valley Railroad 

Historical Society, located 

in the former Mountaineer 

Mall (5000 Green Bag 

Road, Morgantown, WV 

26501). After the meeting, 

Richard Turton, MMR will 

present a clinic entitled 

“Building a Diorama: Why 

Bother?” 

The maps provided are for general orientation; as al-

ways, please use a real map (or GPS) to plan your trip. 

 

February 16: Weirton, WV 

In February our meeting returns 

to the Weirton Area Museum 

and Cultural Center (3149 Main 

Street, Weirton, WV 26062) , 

which has hosted us the past 

two years, thanks to George 

Pandelios’ involvement with the 

museum, which will open for us 

before the meeting. If you 

missed this venue in the past, 

please try to make it this time. 

The museum exhibits daily life 

in Weirton and environs over 

the past 200 years. After the 

business meeting, George will 

present a program entitled 

“Accurately Representing Auto-

mobiles in 1950s America.” 

US-22 East 

(to Pgh) 

OH-7 / WV-2 South

(to Wheeling) 

WAMCC 

3149 Main Street 

MVRRHS 

5000 Green Bag Rd 

I-79 North 

(to Pgh) 

downtown 

Morgantown 

I-68 East (to 

Cumberland) 
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The Keystone Flyer 
Division Two, NMRA, MCR 
P.O. Box 223 
Gastonville, PA 15336 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING: 
Weirton Area Museum & Cultural Center, Weirton, WV, February 16 

  

  

  

  

Pike Ad payments overdue ! 

If you have not yet ponied up your $15 for publishing your pike ad in 2025, both in these pages and on the Division 
Two website, please take a few minutes now to write a check, payable to “Division Two, NMRA, MCR” and send it to 
P.O. Box 223, Gastonville, PA 15336. Thank you for your support! 
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 GreenBeRG TRAIN SHOW REPORT 

by Grier Kuehn 

The latest Greenberg Train & Toy Show was held at the Monroeville Convention Center on 

January 4-5, 2025.  Unfortunately, for this show Division Two was not given spaces for 

FreeMo, T-Trak, or a membership table.  With the two-day show's attendance in the many 

thousands, this was disappointing since having an NMRA presence in our area's largest 

show is very important from both recognition and recruiting standpoints.  

Not to be deterred, Rob Twigger 

and I, as permanent Greenberg 

dealers, were able to work with 

the show manager to secure a 

gratis table for the Division's use. 

Jeff Gregg (right) stepped up and 

volunteered to sit at the table 

both days promoting NMRA 

membership. And as an added 

bonus with the Jamboree ap-

proaching, he was able to explain as a win-win the "no charge 9-month Rail Pass" offer, 

which is part of a non-member's registration. 

As an attention grabber, Rob (left) displayed his 

award winning “King Kong” subway diorama 

with plaque from last year's Jamboree. It really 

worked as people continually made comments 

and asked questions, which led Jeff and Rob 

right into talking up NMRA benefits. Many ques-

tions were answered and many flyers were 

passed out. Let's hope we see results. 
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 Extra Board - 2025 

Railroad Prototype Modelers – East 2025 

by Steve Ross 

The next RPM East convention will be held at the Westmoreland County Community College in 

Youngwood, PA on Friday, March 21 and Saturday, March 22. This event is sponsored by Divi-

sion 2 and alternates between western PA in odd years and eastern PA (Malvern) in even years. 

Other than 2021 it has been featured since the 1990s. 

The Railroad Prototype Modelers (RPM for short) meets are like a typical NMRA regional con-

vention, but with a couple of differences and some fewer activities, i.e. no non-rail clinics or proto-

type tours. Thursday evening, March 20, starts with optional operating sessions at nearby lay-

outs. Slots are limited, so preregistration is required. A number of clinics on modeling, railroad 

history, and prototype equipment are presented on Friday and Saturday. There is a large room to 

display prototype models (not a contest). In process models are often shown so construction fea-

tures can be seen and discussed. Everyone is encouraged to bring something to display. In 2023 

we had over 500 models. Additionally, there is a large room with high quality vendors such as 

CMP Shops and Funaro & Camerlengo. This room is shared with various railroad historical socie-

ties. So far, we have commitments from Friends of the EBT, NYC System Historical Society, the 

P&WV Technical & Historical Society, and the B&O Historical Society. 

Breaks are provided for lunch and dinner. There is a café in the WCCC building and numerous 

nearby restaurants in Youngwood, Greensburg, or New Stanton. Registration is a very reasona-

ble: $40 until February 28, $45 afterwards. Single day registration is available for $20. You can 

pay at the door, although preregistration is encouraged. See additional information, photos, and 

registration forms on our website – www.hansmanns.org/rpm_east/. 

We hope to see you there! 

Lackawanna Railroad No. 384, an F-19b Consolidation, photo by Steve Ross 

of his entry in the January Bring ‘n’ Brag contest 

http://www.hansmanns.org/rpm_east/
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 Extra Board - 2025 
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